
 

Minutes 
Park & Rec Meeting 
Platt Park – Back Shelter 
Monday September 16th, 2024 - 5:15 PM 

Park and Recreation                                                                                                                              www.oelweinparks.org 
 
Call to Order:  5:21pm 

 

Roll Call:  Bouska, Gearhart, Johnson, Jorgensen, Garrigus, Meska, Stasi 

 

Attending: Bouska, Johnson, Jorgensen, Garrigus, Stasi, Gearhart @ 5:28 

 

Absent: Meska 

 

Approval of Minutes: 

➢ Consideration of a motion approving the minutes of the August 19th, 2024, meeting: 

Motion: Jorgensen   2nd:  Stasi 

Aye: All    Nay:  None 

Citizen Comments: None 

 

Youth Sports Association: Postponed until next meeting 

 

Parks / Cemetery Updates: 

Johnson stated this past month that they wrapped up the season for the aquatic center with the dog dip for 
the final two hours. The staff did a great job this season keeping everyone safe and teaching hundreds of 
swimming lessons. The department spent time that week of closure taking down shade canopies, covering 
slides and boards. Russ took all the eyeballs out and floor diffusers and installed the plugs. The gas was shut off 
and Johnson spent a lot of time winterizing the pump room and heater as we have some new procedures to 
figure out with the new system. The park employees installed the Latham memorial bench at Levin Park this 
week as they had already poured the concrete foundation. The employees installed signage at Depot Park that 
Johnson created so police can enforce keeping people out after hours.  

This month the employees have been mowing what is needed as the weather has turned hot and dry. On 
Monday and Tuesday Aug. 26/27, as a safety measure, the employees worked until noon and went home as the 
heat index rose into the 100’s. The last of the memorial benches was resurfaced this week in Redgate Park as 
the materials were finally delivered. The park employees and Johnson helped at the wellness center removing 
old furniture that the hospital left behind in the rehab room. Johnson stated they moved some of the cabinets to 
the pool area that they can reuse for the concession area. Johnson stated that over a weekend someone ran 
over a light pole at City Park, so Johnson went out Saturday morning after the PD called to turn the power off 
then they removed the pole and started looking into replacement quotes the next week.  At Platt Park, the park 
department has been removing some large silver maples. The large silver maple by the playground equipment 
had eight trunks that came out of the base that was rotten. Once they safely dropped the last of that tree, they 
removed the third and final trunk of another large silver maple in the back of the park that had a rotten base as 
well. Once these trees were dropped and cleaned up, they moved up to the pool area where they have several 



smaller locust trees that need to be removed that did not make the season.  At the cemetery employees moved 
an infant for the Stasi family. On a Wednesday, Joshua and Nate attended a de-escalation presentation by the 
police. Johnson created and sent out the agenda for the tree board meeting on Tuesday evening where they 
talked about their upcoming tree plantings. Johnson met with a contractor about pricing windows for the park 
shop, which is a CIP project for this year that we would like to complete before winter sets in. Cemetery 
employees have been working on cleaning the waterway at Woodlawn that silts in.  Johnson had his assistant 
work on signage along Hillside drive as we are working on connecting trail segments. 

This year, the park employees have been concentrating their efforts on removing troublesome trees as they 
have concentrated on removing ash trees for the past three years. On Thursday, they removed a tree that had 
uprooted along the west trail and was leaning over the trail area. On Friday, the park employees took to City 
Park where they dropped a dead oak tree that was next to the motel on the east side of the park. Another tree 
that was next to the main shelter was removed as it had hollowed out in the trunk. In the afternoon they 
removed a tree on the west side of the park that was dead. Johnson has started laying out tree locations for our 
event for the following Friday as AmeriCorps is sending people for the day. Thursday, Johnson had a Teams 
meeting with the AmeriCorps representative to go over the project and make sure everything was ready for the 
next Friday. On the first Tuesday evening of the month, the tree board met at the park shop as we talked about 
our upcoming tree plantings and plans. Nate did some trimming and spraying around the welcome signs as the 
park employees trimmed up the ditch on 150 in front of the welcome sign. The cemetery employees are busy 
removing a few remaining dead trees on the north side of the cemetery and trimming up a few of the lower 
hanging branches. At the pool, employees continue their winterization efforts bringing items back to the shop. 
Johnson placed an article in the paper and posted it on Facebook notifying people to place concrete foundation 
orders for headstones at Woodlawn.  The employees are going around watering newly planted trees as needed 
as the dry water persists. The campground had a great Labor Day weekend as the paper published an article for 
us. The trails, cemetery and skate park were swept like usual. Johnson stated that the park employees replaced 
two slides at the City Park main playground equipment area that was a CIP item this past year. Johnson stated 
that the old slides we worn out being in the sun, showing stress cracks and that they had both been repaired by 
a plastic welder in recent years to keep them viable until the slides could be replaced.  

 
Tree Planting Updates: 

 Johnson stated that a few of the tree board volunteers, Jeff and Lou Ann Milks plus John Fox came in on 
Thursday and helped remove the trees from the gravel bed that Greg Bryan generously donated the money to 
the city to construct. The board members were pleasantly surprised at how the root systems on the trees grew 
over the summer. The tree roots were trimmed for planting on the following Friday and placed in barrels full of 
water overnight. Friday morning, Johnson gave a PowerPoint presentation to the two groups of AmeriCorps 
teams that Johnson lined up for this project at city hall. Johnson reviewed the entire project, including maps 
with points of interest that they might need to know about for any problems that might arise, that didn’t 
happen.  Johnson then brought the volunteers to Woodlawn cemetery where the employees had brought out 
all the supplies for the planting. The holes were already prepared as the ground was extremely hard due to the 
recently dry conditions. The department had all the supplies ready for the volunteers so that the planting event 
went smoothly. Johnson had three board members, Jeff Milks, John Fox and Terry Scherbring attend. There 
were 16 AmeriCorps members there to help with their 30th anniversary that day. Bri Hull from Trees Forever 
was there to help with the planting and gave a great planting demonstration along with Jeff Milks. The park and 
cemetery employees were there to help with the planting and watered the trees as well. The project included 
planting 5 trees in Redgate back by the trail head to help prevent vehicles driving around the stones and driving 
where they should not be. The AmeriCorps had their follow-up meeting after the project was completed at the 
shelter in Redgate where Johnson reviewed the project with them and thanked them for their service. Johnson 
stated that this was a great project that was due to the generosity of Greg Bryan and that the gravel bed is a 
great long-term investment for the city to purchase more bare root trees in the future.  
Johnson stated that the tree board also learned this past month that they were awarded a $2,500 grant through 
the DNR’s “Tree’s for Kids” grant to plant 22 trees in Wings Park on October 2nd. Johnson stated that that is a 
Wednesday as the kids have an early out that day and Johnson had some of the pool kids lined up to help with 
the planting. Johnson stated that he picked out a variety of tree species to plant that day that he has lined up 
with both Manske’s Corner Market and Cannon’s Greenhouse.  



Johnson stated that they will conduct their Trees Forever planting tentatively on October 16th. Johnson 
contacted Manske’s Corner Market and Cannons Greenhouse this week to ensure that they have the trees 
lined up for our Trees Forever planting next month. Johnson stated that the tree board members have been 
scouting out locations to plant trees and talking with homeowners about planting in the street boulevard in 
front of their homes. Johnson stated that this planting will start at 8am like usual and invited all board 
members to please join either planting if available.  
Johnson provided the board with trail counts, campground totals, cemetery totals, shelter reservation totals 
and a rundown of projects completed and upcoming projects. 
 

Board Member Updates: Gearhart brought up a proposed batting facility. Concerns with the location of the 
facility were discussed as the board members want to make sure the younger rec kids get a fair share of using 
it.  

 
Adjournment: 5:42pm 

 

Next Meeting: October 21st, 2024 

 

    Additional Information:   None                

 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, those requiring accommodation for city meetings  
should notify city hall at least 24 hours prior to the meeting at 319-283-5440. 



 

www.oelweinparks.org 

 

 
Park and Cemetery Update:  

 

Dog Dip      Winterizing 

 
Gas shut off       umbrellas down  
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    Memorial bench installed     signage 

 
 

Memorial bench 

  
  

   Wellness center     light pole 
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Pool tree removal            platt park trees 

 
  

           Platt Park trees   cleaning waterway   trails   

 
 

Tree removal 
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Tree removal 

 
 

   tree planting prep     Tree removal 

 
   

Cleaning       trimming    winterizing 
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City park slides 
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Tree planting update: 

 

September 13th, 2024 

 
 

Trees for kids grant awarded October 2nd 2024 

 
October 16, 2024  
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Trail Counts 
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Woodlawn Cemetery 

• 28 full burials 

• 9 cremations 

• 1 infant transfer 
 

Shelter Reservations 

➢ 63 
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 Daily activities 

➢ Clean/organize shop areas 

➢ Pick up downtown areas 

➢ maintaining park, cemeteries 

➢ Maintenance on equipment 

➢ Safety meetings 

➢ Sweeping trails/streets/skate park 

➢ Meet with contractors 

➢ Retrieve & upload trail count data 

➢ Woodlawn burials 

➢ park maintenance 

➢ Grant work 

 

 

progress on projects 

➢ Website updating 

➢ Trail easements/grants 

➢ park and rec master plan 

➢ Trail maintenance 

➢ Grinding stumps 

➢ Civicrec work 

➢ Trees for kids grant awarded 

➢ Woodlawn waterway cleaned 

➢ Playground Maintenance 

➢ Pool facility closed 

➢ Reap grant submitted 

➢ Dead tree removal 

➢ Latham memorial bench installed 

➢ AmeriCorps event preparations 

➢ Gravel bed tree planting completed 

➢ Foundation ad placed 

➢ Playground slides – City Park 

 

 

 

Next month and future projects 

➢ repurpose old wings bridge 

➢ Grant writing 

➢ Trail segment 2 

➢ Trail segments 4/5 alignment 

➢ Paint accent brick – pool 

➢ Remove primitive at Redgate 

➢ plant trees in Chrysler Park 

➢ Board and committee meetings 

➢ Finish Winterizing Pool 

➢ Trees Forever tree planting 

➢ Trees kids tree planting 

➢ Flagpole diamond 

➢ Trim downtown for winter 

➢ Foundations 

➢ Winterize campground 

➢ Budget and fees 

➢ Pirillo, Lau, 81’ bench install 

 

 

 

Joshua Johnson MA 

Oelwein Park Superintendent 
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